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The “We apologize” campaign, initiated a decade ago by four Turkish 
intellectuals and signed by many others, was a first, remarkable yet 
controversial development in Turkish-Armenian and Turkish republican 
history. But what do apologies accomplish, if anything? Are they self-
serving ways of “imagining”—hence transforming—the “nation”? What 
differentiates a successful many-to-many apology from a pseudo or a 
non-apology? What is an apologia? These are some of the opening 
questions this lecture deals with while analyzing both the text and the 
political context in which the Turkish apology campaign—and counter 
campaigns—took off early December of 2008. 
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